
 

Prior’s Mill C.E. Primary School 
Newsletter September 8th 

Welcome to the Prior's Mill Newsletter - this is shared weekly and will contain key dates and 

information, paper copies are available at the office 08.09.23 



In This Issue 

 

This week we include: 

• Message from Mr Linsley  

• SPA - WE NEED YOU 

• BBC 500 Words 

• Digital Leaders - live streaming  

• Attendance  

• Worship Theme - Building  

• Class News  

• Key Dates  

• NEW! Picture News (We thought you might like to read 'Picture News' this is shared with 

children in a class worship every week) 



Welcome Back!   

 

Welcome Back! 

 

I hope that everyone had the opportunity to have a great summer holiday and enjoyed spending 

time with family and friends. As is usually the case with the British weather we have returned to 

school during one of the hottest weeks of the year. It has been to the credit of pupils and staff that 

they have settled extremely well back into school this week and have enjoyed seeing their friends 

and new class mates.  



I would like to welcome the large number of new families who are joining us this year, either as new 

parents in nursery and reception or as parents of children who have joined the school in other year 

groups. The school continues to grow and this is really positive as it reflects the strength of the 

partnership between School, Home, Community and Church. Everyone is very welcome at Prior's Mill 

and we pride ourselves in being an open and inclusive school with an open door policy for any 

families who need to talk. 

 We return to school after having a successful summer term where we were very proud of how well 

our children achieved against both teacher and national expectations. As a school we are deeply 

ambitious to ensure that all children have the opportunity to continually make progress and have 

their needs met in a curriculum they can engage in and be stimulated by. We have already started 

looking at opportunities to further strengthen the learning and play experiences children receive at 

Prior's Mill.  

I can now also confirm fully that after a thorough inspection by the Melrose Learning Trust Estates 

Management Team that the school is totally RAAC free. Although confident this was the case, after 

initial investigations in the summer term, it is reassuring to know that we are fully compliant and we 

are not subject to further challenges that are facing some of our colleagues in schools throughout 

the area.  

Parents of pupils who have attended the school for a number of years will have realised that there 

has been a familiar face missing from school this week. I'm very sad to announce that Mr Rooke has 

decided to take early retirement and will no longer be with us. We are all devastated that he is 

leaving after many years of outstanding service - we will miss him greatly. While we work towards 

appointing a replacement - look out for the advert soon - then staff have stepped up to help out and 

children may have seen me hoovering and trimming bushes over the last few days!  

Have a lovely weekend and Good Luck to Mr Farrell who is completing the Great North Run although 

we are both not happy the Newcastle Manager is starting the race!  

I have included some key reminders about this term below:  

• When we return in September, in response to parental requests, we are going to operate an 

extended opening time for after-school club it will now run till  5:30pm and cost £5  

• We are also looking at a new system for paying online for school dinner money this will be 

introduced after October Half-time. Please reduce credit and ensure accounts are up to date 

as any accounts with debt will be unable to place an order when the system launches.  

• Football/Dodgeball/Lego clubs will restart in the second week.  

• The Robinwood Trip goes ahead on the 13th -15th September 

If you have any queries, worries or safeguarding concerns over the summer holidays then please 

use the email address:  

office@priorsmill.org.uk  

The email account will be monitored regularly throughout the holidays and we will endeavour to 

reply to any queries as soon as possible.  

mailto:office@priorsmill.org.uk


 

1 - Children have returned to school looking very smart and professional in their school uniform this week I would just like to 
remind families about the rules surrounding jewellery and in particular earrings in school. 

Jewellery 

  The only permitted jewellery that may be worn is:  

 • One pair of plain gold or silver stud earrings – no other piercings are permitted.  We strongly advise against wearing any 
earrings for health and safety reasons as accidents can occur where earrings cause tears.  Studs must be small – maximum 

5mm.  Please see size photograph for guidance:          

 • A wrist watch - without camera capability or with camera capability disabled whilst in school.  

• Only Prescription sunglasses ae allowed in school.   6  Jewellery must be removed for PE lessons. If a child has recently had 
their ears pierced, tape must be provided for the initial weeks were removal is not possible.  After 6 weeks, it is expected 

that either parents remove a pupil’s earring prior to coming to school on a day when PE is timetabled, or the pupil is able to 
remove their own earrings.  

   If a pupil is seen to be wearing a piece of jewellery outside of the scope of this policy, they will be asked to remove it and 
place in their schoolbag.   School does not accept responsibility for any items of jewellery worn to school.  

Thanks to Mrs Ann Hope for sharing this lovely message: 

  

Our lovely lollypop man Peter, is raising money for Cancer Research for his wife Claire who is now in 

remission from lung cancer.  

Peter has had both his knees replaced but he is planning to walk as much as possible to raise money. 

He is such a lovely man and a great lollypop man 

  

https://fundraise.cancerresearchuk.org/page/peters-giving-page-

885?fbclid=IwAR3xfRJGBaXWIRCtfTbvCYY70cU1FDoeJKYDqOjmlU104LYoYQuq_Oc-91M 

https://fundraise.cancerresearchuk.org/page/peters-giving-page-885?fbclid=IwAR3xfRJGBaXWIRCtfTbvCYY70cU1FDoeJKYDqOjmlU104LYoYQuq_Oc-91M
https://fundraise.cancerresearchuk.org/page/peters-giving-page-885?fbclid=IwAR3xfRJGBaXWIRCtfTbvCYY70cU1FDoeJKYDqOjmlU104LYoYQuq_Oc-91M


 

2 - Peter's Giving PageThanks for taking the time to visit my Giving Page. Cancer is happening right now, which is why I’m 
fundraising right now for Cancer Research UK. There’s no time to lose! Donate to my page today and help bring forward the 

day when all cancers are cured.fundraise.cancerresearchuk.org 

SPA - WE NEED YOU! 

 

In the current economic climate this money is essential in raising funds for things that we would like 

in school.  

It is essential that we are able to create a group of staff and parents that are willing to carry this great 

work on. Currently the SPA is made up of mainly staff and it would be great to have a few more 

parents involved. I promise this will not take up a huge time commitment but can be fitted in around 

your own priorities. It could be 30 mins labelling tombola items or bagging up sweets for a disco. 

https://fundraise.cancerresearchuk.org/page/peters-giving-page-885?fbclid=IwAR3xfRJGBaXWIRCtfTbvCYY70cU1FDoeJKYDqOjmlU104LYoYQuq_Oc-91M


Without increased parental support then a number of additional events such as discos will be 

cancelled as school does not have the capacity alone to organise and prepare them.  

If you can spare any time at all to join SPA then it would be greatly appreciated by the staff team and 

ultimately by the pupils who will benefit from having a number of events to attend during and after 

school.  

Please contact Mrs Twomey in the office office@priorsmill.org.uk / 01642650426 

BBC 500 Words Competition 

 

BBC's 500 Words is the UK's largest children's story writing competition for 5-11 year-olds. Opens 

Tuesday 26 September - Friday 10 November. Please click the link below for further information as 

the whole school will have the opportunity to take part!  

https://www.bbc.co.uk/teach/500-words/about-500-words/zctk7v4 

Digital Leaders  - Live Streaming 

 

mailto:office@priorsmill.org.uk
https://www.bbc.co.uk/teach/500-words/about-500-words/zctk7v4


 

This week Beatrice and Luke (Digital Leaders) have chosen the online safety guide and it has a focus 

on live streaming. If there are any apps or online sites that parents would like a fact sheet about then 

please get in touch and we'll try and provide one.  

 

Any safeguarding concerns can be relayed to: 

Mr Linsley - Designated Safeguarding Lead 

Miss Huddart - Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead  

The safeguarding policy is on our website and you can also request a paper copy from the office. 

We will also share with you our pupil version of the safeguarding policy.  



 



Attendance Matters  

 

IMPORTANT REMINDER 

In accordance with School and Trust Policy any unauthorised absences (that are not subject to 

exceptional circumstances) will be subject to a fixed penalty notice.  

Current School Attendance is 96%  (+3% from last term) this meets the DFE target of 96%. We need 

to try and make sure we can maintain whole school attendance this year and aim for 96 - 98%! 

We strongly advise that any holiday in term time should be avoided due to the impact of lost learning 

time on children. Please be aware that leave of absence (holiday) during term time will not be 

authorised except in exceptional circumstances. It is school policy to refer any unauthorised absence 

due to holiday to the local authority who may issue a fixed penalty notice.  This is a penalty of up to 

£120 per child, per parent and so can add up to a significant amount.  The school does not receive 

any revenue from fines; the money is paid to the Local Authority. In addition, we now have a new 

system in school for pupils who are late. Pupils must be escorted to the office in the main building 

and a form completed by parents/carers to sign the pupils in and indicate the reason for the lateness. 

This is for our records and also to avoid pupils becoming distressed.  

 



All gates are opened at 8.20am, KS1 & 2 staff will be in attendance and children remain in the yard 

until school doors are opened just before 8.30am. For Nursery and Reception children gates are 

opened for access and to ease congestion on Clifton Avenue and staff are not in attendance until 

school doors are then opened just before 8.30am. Children should remain supervised until 

then.  Pre-School will open at 8:25am. 

 

  LATE MARKS ALSO IMPACT NEGATIVELY ON ATTENDANCE PLEASE TRY TO BE ON TIME! 

Worship Theme  - Build 

 

Look at the picture of the jigsaw at https://www.simonlucasbridgesupplies.co.uk/product-

category/hobbies-and-home/jigsaw-puzzles-for-all-ages/page/3/ or use a real one. I wonder which 

things you can ‘build’? words, Jenga, house, boat, jigsaw, friendships etc. I wonder what you like / do 

not like to build?  Look at the picture of the puzzle. How do you ‘build’ a jigsaw puzzle?  

I wonder whether everyone likes to build jigsaws in the same way? I wonder if our school community 

is a bit like a jigsaw puzzle? 

Read the story of Nehemiah – there is a version video here: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-

fifL0TcGrY  

 I wonder…. …why Nehemiah was so sad when he heard the news from his brother?.... …how 

Nehemiah felt to be given the job of re-building Jerusalem?... ….or how it felt to return home?.... 

https://www.simonlucasbridgesupplies.co.uk/product-category/hobbies-and-home/jigsaw-puzzles-for-all-ages/page/3/
https://www.simonlucasbridgesupplies.co.uk/product-category/hobbies-and-home/jigsaw-puzzles-for-all-ages/page/3/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-fifL0TcGrY
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-fifL0TcGrY


I wonder what the most difficult part of the re-building was?.... ….and how you might re-build a 

community?....or someone’s heart?!... I wonder how this story might help us today?.... 

 

 

 



 

 

Class News   

 

Class 15 worked together to complete a 60 piece jigsaw as part of their Class worship this morning. 



 

Well Done Libby for donating your hair to a great cause! 



 

 Reception have enjoyed their first day of school. They have been busy exploring all the areas of the 

classroom and we made the most of the sunshine outside.  



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

KEY DATES  

 

Key Dates  

Children return to school - Tuesday 5th September 



 

 

3 - Our own Mrs Shiel is starring in this production of the Addams Family! Tickets are on sale now.  



 

4 - And Finally...enjoy the weekend!  

Primary Picture News Resource England Collective Worship - 4th 

September - Around the world 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Contact Us 

 

If you would like to contact us about anything in the newsletter or need an additional conversation 

then please don't hesitate to catch me outside on the yard or through making an appointment at 

the office.  

 

Safeguarding 

The school safeguarding policy is on the website and a paper version can also be requested from 

the office. Safeguarding is at the heart of all we do at Prior's Mill CE Primary School.  

 

Prior's Mill C.E. Primary School  

Clifton Avenue, Billingham. Stockton-on-Tees, TS22 5BX 

Tel: 01642 650 426 

Email: office@priorsmill.org.uk 

 

mailto:office@priorsmill.org.uk


Visit us on the web at  https://priorsmill.org.uk/ 

 

School Vision 

As an inclusive Church of England primary school, we welcome children and families of all faiths and 

none to be part of our school family which has a distinctly Christian character and ethos.  At Prior’s 

Mill, we encourage everyone to discover, flourish and grow in their talents, nurturing their God given 

gifts and potential. We work with passion to foster a love of learning, a love of community and 

personal resilience. Following in the footsteps of Jesus, we are a school where kindness, forgiveness, 

respect and honesty underpin our words and actions. 

Biblical Narrative - The Parable of The Mustard Seed – Mark 4:30-32 (NIV)  

“What shall we say the kingdom of God is like, or what parable shall we use to describe it? It is like a 

mustard seed, which is the smallest of all seeds on earth. Yet when planted, it grows and becomes 

the largest of all garden plants, with such big branches that the birds can perch in its shade.”   

School Values  

We give our best - We are kind - We are honest - We are respectful - We forgive 

https://priorsmill.org.uk/

	In This Issue
	Welcome Back!
	SPA - WE NEED YOU!
	BBC 500 Words Competition
	Digital Leaders  - Live Streaming
	Attendance Matters
	Worship Theme  - Build
	Class News
	KEY DATES
	Primary Picture News Resource England Collective Worship - 4th September - Around the world
	Contact Us

